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The Stormwater Committee met on 1/08/2008 in the Town Hall Council room at 5;00pm.

Attending were committee members Karen Vadrt, Vinney Doran, Ted Gragg and Eric Vann. Dean Lambeth, council liaison and
Michelle James, Town Administrator also were in attendance.

The following items were discussed:

1. Stormwater Landscaping Informational Session -

Karen Vadrt gave an update on the commitiee sponsored program to be held at the aguarium on January 29 from 3 to 5 pm.
Peggy Sleoan, Aguarium Educational Coordinater and Ryan Bradshaw a Kure Beach Landscape Designer will be the speakers.
Karen is to mail our invitations to area landscapers and all residents are invited fo attend. Program will require preregistration
with Karen so atlendees can gain free admission to Aquarium. Information will appear in the upcoming Town Newsletter.

2. Beachwalk Request for Retention Pond Maintenance Funding Assistance

Alfter some discussion a motion was made and carried unanimously that the committee recommends that the councii not
participate in in funding of Beachwalk or any other privately owned retention pond at this time.

The committee recognized that public waters to go into most of the retention ponds in the town and at some time in the future
the town may want fo entertain the possible assumption of maintenance of these ponds under very specific conditions including
deeded easemenis and ponds being brought up to design standards.

3. Stormwater Management Program Assessment{SWMPA) - (Phase | and I NPDES Permits Annual Reports)

Eric Vann had copy of the annual report form (31 pages) which is to be completed on line as well as the instructions for filling
out the form (16 pages). This report is for the one year period from March 1, 2007 to February 28, 2008 and is due within 60
days of end of permit year. The fown's phase Il permit has some specific items that have to be completed within the first 5 years
of the original permit. Eric has had DWC( in Raleigh to set the Town up on the on line reportmg system and has volunteered to
assist Sonny Beeker and others in completing this required report.

Meeting adjorned at 6;10pm.
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